
 
 
        May, 2011 
 
Dear Pastor and friends, 
 
Arthet has been brought to church by his brother-in-law who came to Christ last year. His life 
is so vibrant and changed that Arthet was strangely drawn to explore the reason for it. Arthet's 
marriage has struggled - selfishness leaves a terrible wake and brings much pain. Something 
has to change.  
 
So Arthet attended church for the first time a few months ago. His buddhist background 
found our services to be strange, but at the same time, there was something about the Word 
of God being preached in a relevant manner that addressed exactly the condition of his heart. 
 
Three weeks ago Arthet asked me to pray for him as he changed employers. We spoke about 
positioning your life to please God and even introduced him to the claims of Christ. The 
young father accepted Jesus as his savior and follows in believer's baptism this month. 
 
Recently you were made aware about the mentoring relationship I have begun with Marco. I 
accompanied Marco to Manila - this is a young man that is magnetic and desires to lead 
people to Jesus. The weather was warm and humid, the days were long and we took in many 
sites and conversations. The highlight of the stay was to watch as 50 young people who had 
accepted Christ followed in believer's baptism. Marco is a self-proclaimed tough guy, but he 
readily admits that he sat at the edge of the pool and cried tears of joy. He, too, longs to see 
many here in Europe follow Jesus. 
 
As a result of the trip, Marco has quit his engineering studies to serve Jesus full-time. That is 
why we spend time and money to get people introduced to inspiring ministry opportunities. 
His life is different. 
 
You have prayed. You have given. You have played a huge role in this man's life change. On 
his behalf, thank you for caring enough to be involved. 
 
We are gearing up right now as a ministry to find some tool for mass evangelism. The team 
would be so encouraged with portable equipment in order to host hundreds of young 
people. The event has a date in July. We need to purchase some sound equipment for $1600 
to make it a viable youth event. Pray with us concerning this need. 
 
Yours, in His service, 
 
 
Keith and Debbie Gandy 


